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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

May 26, 2020 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; 

and Clerk – Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Hall.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. Consideration of a bill for computers, consideration of the Dog Licensing schedule and 

consideration of mowing the Webster Memorial area were added to the agenda. 
 

Dog Complaint:  In regard to the incident discussed at the last meeting, the Clerk stated that the Dog 

Warden had spoken to Ms. Roberts and informed her that her dog cannot be allowed in public in Stratton 

without a leash and muzzle.  She responded that she will not return to town. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Paving: Chris Liller stated that paving has been completed.  Truck Replacement:  

Chris Liller stated that shipping remains delayed due to the COVID 19 situation.  Little Kidder Brook 

culvert replacement:  Chris Liller said that the culvert is complete and should be delivered next week.  It 

can be kept on the nearby Stratton Corp. lot by the brook until installation occurs.  Stephanie Giles of Act 

250 responded to the Clerk’s request for a Jurisdictional Opinion by stating that a permit will not be 

necessary for this project.  The easements have not yet been signed by the adjacent owners, but their 

responses imply that they will do so soon.  The Clerk will request that the engineer send a Mylar of the 

Site Plan, as it needs to be recorded with the easements. Crack Sealing:  The Road Foreman said that 

crack sealing is scheduled to start on those roads where it is needed next week.  Summer Projects Site 

Visit:  The Selectmen determined that since the yearly projects are minimal that no site visits to town 

roads will be necessary this year. 
 

Computer Expenses:  The Selectmen approved payment to Dell Marketing, LP for the previously 

purchased and delivered computers for the Listers at $3226.24. 
 

Webster Memorial Area:  The Selectmen agreed that Town Mowing Projects should include said area, 

to be mowed about once a month.  The Road Foreman will contact Grayson Peterson and inform him to 

do so. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes and Board of Liquor Control 

Minutes of May 11, 2020.  Larry Bills seconded.  The minutes were approved. 
 

COVID 19 Mitigation:  Dog Report:  The Selectmen agreed to reinstitute the licensing late fee 

beginning on June 1.  The Clerk said he will submit a report at the second meeting in June.  Transfer 

Station:  The Selectmen agreed to reinstitute charging for trash at the Transfer Station beginning June 1.  

The Selectmen reiterated the importance that the Attendant wears a mask at all times when dealing with 

customers. 
 

Adjourn: Larry Bills motioned to adjourn at 7:45p.m..  Greg Marcucci seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


